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I know that the content of this newsletter is 

more keenly anticipated than any other one in 

the year. As such, I’m pleased to be able to pub-

lish in the adjacent column the details of the 

class arrangements for next year . 

As our school continues to increase in pupil number, 

the fact that we can serve more children from our local 

community is something to be celebrated. It is also re-

freshing to be able to add new and enthusiastic talent to 

our staff team. 

May I also draw your attention to the dates section of 

this newsletter. I realised after last month’s publication 

that  times were not visible in the boxes for the  KS1 

Nativity. Apologies for this error which has now been 

rectified. Please note that, in response to the fact that 

we will now have completed the infant pupil expansion, 

we will have a separate Nativity performance in school 

for our Early Years children (Nursery & Reception) and 

the Nativity in church will be for the KS1 children 

(Years 1 & 2). 

Best wishes, 

Simon Jackson,  

Head Teacher 

SATURDAY 30TH 

JUNE  

12:00PM - 3:00PM 

School Organisation for  

September 2018 
We look forward to welcoming new class teachers* to 

our team. Miss Mason & Miss Kyriacou will be working 

with us in July so that they get to know the children and 

staff before we break up for the summer. 

From September, we will be fully two forms of entry in 

our infant department. Below are the arrangements allo-

cating teachers to classes for the next academic year. 

Eg: the current RV will become 1A, taught by Miss 

Asiedu. 

 

Nursery - Mrs Barker & Mrs Gavin* 

RG - Miss George 

RV - Miss Vomero 

1A - Miss Asiedu (receiving from RV) 

1G - Miss Gaudry (receiving from RG) 

2G - Miss Greenhall (receiving from 1G) 

2S - Mr Seymour (receiving from 1A) 

3M - Miss Mason* 

4K- Miss Kyriacou* 

5B - Miss Burrows 

6W - Miss Wilson 

 

We are delighted that Miss Greenhall is returning to St 

Leonard’s on a full time basis. Mrs Santoro will not have 

a full time class responsibility and will support the imple-

mentation of IPC & RE across the school. She will also 

have some teaching responsibilities in Years 3, 4 & 6. 

Miss Cotton and Mrs Clowes (who has been at St 

Leonard’s for 15 years) will be leaving St Leonard’s at 

the end of term and are looking to focus on teaching 

their specialist subjects of dance and art respectively. I 

thank both ladies for their contribution to our school 

and wish them every success in their future careers. 

Miss Manley* will be joining our teaching staff to fulfil 

the role held by Mrs Clowes. 

At the open afternoon after the barbeque on Thursday 

12th July,  you will have the opportunity to see your 

child’s work and speak with your child’s current teacher 

as well as being able to make contact with your child’s 

teacher for next year. End of Year reports are due out 

on Friday 6th July. 



New events are highlighted yellow. 

Wed 4th July Year 2 to London 

Transport Museum 

Fri 6th July Year 5 to Thames Ex-

plorer 

Thurs 12th July Lunchtime BBQ & 

Walkabout 

Wed 18th July 

2:00pm 

End of Year 

Mon 3rd Dec 

2:00pm 

EYFS Nativity in school 

Tues 4th Dec 

10:00am 

EYFS Nativity in school 

Wed 5th Dec 

2:00pm 

KS1 Nativity at church 

Thurs 6th Dec 

10:00am 

KS1 Nativity at church 

Tues 11th & 

Wed 12th Dec 

6:00pm 

KS2 Production 

Dates for your Diary 

Follow us on  

Twitter 
@StLeonardsCEP 

Forthcoming 

events 

Attendance 
Our target is 97% for each class. Our whole 

school percentage is currently at 96.71%. 

Please note your child’s class. 

Attendance by Class 

RG - 96.60%       2S - 96.42%  6S - 96.17%  

RV -  95.60%       3B - 98.20%  

1A  - 96.84%       4C - 96.97%  

1G - 97.82%        5W- 96.61%   

A high level of attendance is absolutely vital 

for all pupils. You are reminded that no holi-

day requests will be authorised at any point in 

the school year. 

Pupils should attend school when suffering 

from a cough or a cold, but not if suffering 

from sickness or diarrhoea. Our registers are 

checked on a termly basis by the Local Au-

thority. As such, parents may be contacted by 

an attendance officer if their child’s level of 

attendance causes concern.  

School Uniform Ordering 

Information 

There is a link via the home page 

on the school’s website marked  

 

 

where you can now order uni-

form online.  Alternatively,   visit   

www.schooltrendsonline.com 

then select ‘Parent or Student 

find your School’ and follow the 

instructions. 

School Family 

Barbeque 
We would also 

like to celebrate 

a highly success-

ful school year 

with parents 

and families. As 

such, please 

place Thursday 12th July in 

your diaries, when we will be 

hosting a lunchtime family barbe-

que prior to our informal parent 

walkabout when, amongst other 

things,  you get the opportunity 

to meet your child’s teacher for 

the following year. Details of this 

event will be published in due 

course. 

School Uniform 
It is fine for children to wear  

winter or summer uniform.  

Please note that the Summer 

uniform is as follows: 

Boys 

Grey (not black) shorts or 

trousers 

White long or short sleeved 

shirt (tucked in!!!) 

School tie (jumper optional) 

Girls 

Blue and white chequered 

summer dress  

Please note, boys and girls are 

required to wear black 

shoes / sandals. No open toed 

shoes are to be worn. Girls 

are not allowed to mix and 

match winter and summer 

uniform - therefore socks but 

not tights must be worn with 

the summer dress. 

Please help us to create and 

maintain a smart appearance. 

Our July coffee morning 

will take place in the Kee-

gan Centre between 

09:00 –10:00  on 

Wednesday 4th July.  

Please note the change of 

day due to a leadership 

conference being held at 

the school on the Thurs-

day. 

Mufti Days 
A reminder that these are 

days when children can wear 

their own choice of clothing 

along with sensible footwear 

in return for bringing in items 

for the school fair . The dates 

are as follows: 

Friday 22nd June - Jolly 

Jars (jars filled with treats. 

These jars may be decorated 

if you ave time and wish to do 

so) 

Friday 29th June - Bottles 

http://www.schooltrendsonline.com/

